
 

 

 
 
 
 
Statement by Marianne Haslegrave, Director, Commonwealth Medical Trust  
 
Thank you Chair. The Commonwealth Medical Trust welcomes the opportunity to make a 
few remarks on the possibilities of strengthening of the Methods of Work of the Commission.  
 
We align ourselves with the written statement of the International Sexual and Reproductive 
Rights Coalition  
 
Strengthening partnership between CSOs and CPD in accordance with Chapter XV of 
the ICPD Programme of Action  
Civil society organizations have been instrumental in working for the implementation of the 
ICPD Programme of Action since the Cairo conference, in accordance with Chapter XV, 
which recognizes the benefits of strengthening the partnership between CSOs and the CPD.  
Subsequently CSOs, in accordance with the rules of procedure for the participation of non-
governmental organizations in consultative status with the UN Economic and Social Council, 
have made written statements and oral interventions on a regular basis. 
 
There are, however, refinements that could be made which would allow CSOs to be even 
more effective in working for the implementation of the Programme of Action and the full 
integration of its recommendations into the achievement of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable 
Development by 2030. They include: 
 
1 Strengthening the relationship of CSOs with the Population Division, including 
holding a consultation before the development of the background papers for the Commission 
sessions. At the moment, CSO written statements have to be submitted before background 
papers are circulated. Population Division briefings could assist in ensuring that such 
statements will be in


